Editorial

Editor's Perspective: Jaundice, Bilirubin, Kernicterus

Gilbert I. Martin, MD

The Journal of Perinatology is honored to publish the presentations offered at the International Congress on Neonatal Jaundice which was held on March 16–18, 2001 in Hong Kong. During the past several years there has been renewed interest in this topic and the Kernicterus Symposium presented at the Academic Society Meetings have attracted many participants. The last International Symposium of this type was held in 1959 in Montreal and since that time our understanding of

the metabolism, genetics and treatment of hyperbilirubinemia has increased. Societal changes in maternal and neonatal care has led to a resurgence of kernicterus and hence appropriate concern.

This International Conference was supported by Ross Products Division, Abbott Laboratories, Natus Medical, SpectRx and InfaCare Pharmaceutical Corp. These companies supported the supplement as well; I would like to thank Rebecca Johnson from Ross Products Division of Abbott Laboratories who was instrumental in organizing both the conference and this supplement to the Journal of Perinatology.